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	Personnel Records

	The University will maintain accurate personnel records in the Department of Human Resources.  An employee should advise the Department of Human Resources immediately if there is any change in personal data, such as family/spousal relationship(s), number of dependents, address or telephone number.

	Records of employment, including the original application form, experience and attendance histories will be kept in the Department of Human Resources confidential files.  Employees have the right to examine their personnel records by application to the Department of Human Resources during normal business hours.  In the event that letters of reprimand, or other materials which state or imply censure, are added to the personnel files, the employee will be notified and provided with a copy.

	An employee may request a correction of personal information contained in his/her personnel file where he/she believes there is an error or omission therein, and may require that a statement of disagreement be attached to the information reflecting any correction that was requested but not made. Medical documentation will be stored in a separate, locked medical file in the Department of Human Resources.

	
	Confidentiality of Personnel Files

	Access to personnel files will be limited to employees in the Department of Human Resources and to supervisors and other authorized University officials in connection with personnel, administrative and/or employee relations matters.

	Requests from external agencies for information about an employee should be referred to the Department of Human Resources, which will only confirm employment at Trent University and will not divulge personal information (e.g.: salary, classification, birth date, address, and phone numbers) without the written authorization of the employee. Access to medical files will be limited to employees in the Department of Human Resources.
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